
BLUEBELLS – NOTICEBOARD ENQUIRIES REPORT 
 
On Monday 22nd April 2024, Cllr Macrae met Mr Neil O’Connor who is responsible for the 
maintenance of the Bluebells estate (built by Bellway). 
 
Cllr Macrae asked Mr O’Connor if the maintenance company would make a donation 
towards the purchase of a communal noticeboard? 
 
Mr O’Connor explained that the maintenance funds are directly paid by the Bluebell 
residents and it would mean that every household would pay towards that grant. 
 
Mr O’Connor did offer and is has said that he is prepared to seek a donation from Bellway 
for the noticeboard. 
 
The best site:  in the northern open space/play area, beside the public benches and 
beside the tarmac path.  Mr O’Connor will check on the underground services in that area 
as he holds the as-constructed site plans. 
 
Cllr Macrae advised that it may be a while before he was able to come back to Mr 
O’Connor on this proposal as with all Parish Council business is takes some time to 
resolve any matter as there are only monthly meetings. 
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